MINUTES

MLN Executive Board 

April 2, 2007

Call to order :

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 by Chair, Judy Gunsaulis.  In attendance were Judy Gunsaulis, Emilee Seese, Eva McGuire, Vicky Terry, Brian Raitz, Danny McMillion, Myra Ziegler, Suzette Lowe, Johnny King, 

Minutes 

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as presented.

Committee Reports 

Circulation : Emilee Seese

Emilee stated that a circulation committee meeting would be held to determine training for the general meeting in May.

Cataloging : Vicky Terry

Vicky reported that Heather Campbell from the WVLC was scheduling some training, including MLN and NORLN Level 3, along with some specialized training, including authority records.

OPAC Committee – Brian Raitz

No additional changes have been made to the OPAC

Continuing Education Committee – Danny McMillion

The training manual is still in progress. The committee will send out a request for training suggestions for the general meeting in May. Various people will then be contacted to conduct the training.

Old Business

Release 2006 

The new update is ready to be installed on April 10 and 11, 2007. Judy will notify all libraries that they need to be prepared to have Innovative be unavailable during those times.

Training Issues at Spring Fling

There will be MLN training at Spring Fling due to issues with connections.

Summers County School update

Myra is still in discussion with the Summers County School system and Innovative concerning bringing Summers County on to the MLN consortium. The issues mainly concern cost and whether they come on as  a branch or a separate scope.

Plans for the general meeting

It was agreed that there needed to be training offered at the general meeting to encourage attendance. The continuing education committee will handle this portion of the meeting. There will also be an update from Judy and Eva from the Innovative conference they will be attending, along with election of a position on the Executive Board.

New Business

Local School Project

Brian is working on a school delivery project similar to that used by Jackson County. He will be working with the teachers and librarians in Wood County to set the program up. He will be able to establish an item type (or patron type or location code) to deal with these types of transactions.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30.

The next meeting will be the general meeting on May 25 at Raleigh County Library

